
 

 

LSRA Public Consultation Mail In Query 
 
Date:  07/06/2017 
Subject: FW: E1713225 - FW: Public Consultation Notice - Legal Services Regulatory 

Authority - Section 120 Legal Services Regulation Act 2015 
 
 
Dear Legal Services Regulatory Authority, 

With apologies for missing the deadline of 2 June 2017 please see the 

following views of the Department of Education and Skills: 

 

The Department of Education and Skills serves as the coordinator for 

Directive 2005/36/EC on the recognition of professional 

qualifications and has recently been assigned responsibility for COM 

(822) Proposal for a Directive on a proportionality test before 

adoption of new regulation of professions.  

 

As part of these functions, this Department has been engaged both at 

a National and European level in a range of transparency exercises 

surrounding professional regulation, examining the barriers to access 

and mobility within the professions of each Member State and efforts 

to improve the functionality of the Single Market.  

 

The emphasis of this work is to ensure that regulatory measures in 

the professions are compatible with the following principles: 

(a) requirements must be neither directly nor indirectly 

discriminatory on the basis of nationality or residence; 

(b) requirements must be justified by overriding reasons of general 

interest; 

(c) requirements must be suitable for securing the attainment of the 

objective pursued and must not go beyond what is necessary to attain 

that objective. 

 

Following an assessment of this EU wide transparency exercise, the 

European Commission has launched two initiatives under the Single 

Market Strategy. 

 

The first is a published report of reform recommendations for a 

number of professions which include Barristers and Solicitors. This 

report makes recommendations on both a profession and country 

specific basis and its principles should be considered by the LSRA 

when developing its reforms in this area.  

The following is a links to the relevant material: 

http://ec.europa.eu/DocsRoom/documents/20505.  

 

The second initiative is a proposed new Directive requiring a 

proportionality test before the adoption of new regulation of 

professions. A Directive Text has recently been agreed by the 

European Council and will now seek the approval of the European 

Parliament. It is anticipated that this will be adopted in due course 

and its underlying principles should be considered by the LSRA when 

preparing revised regulations - 

http://ec.europa.eu/DocsRoom/documents/20504.  

 

As part of the above activities, this Department has been in contact 

with the Department of Justice and Equality, the Law Society of 

Ireland, Council of the Honorable Society of King’s Inn and the Law 



Library to advise of these developments and to receive guidance on 

Ireland’s national position.     

 

Should the LSRA wish to discuss the proposed roll out of the Legal 

Services Regulation Act 2015 with this Department, please contact the 

following:  

Padraig Hennigan, National Coordinator for Professional 

Qualifications Higher Education - Qualifications, Tel No: +353 (0)1 -

8892073. 

 

Regards, 

 

 

Karen Tighe 

Legal Services 

Floor 1 Block 2 

Department of Education and Skills 

Marlborough Street 

Dublin 1 

D01 RC96 

 

(See attached file: Section 120 Public Consultation Notice.pdf) 

*********************************************************************

************* 

Is le haghaidh an duine nó an eintitis ar a bhfuil sí dírithe, agus 

le haghaidh an duine nó an eintitis sin amháin, a bheartaítear an 

fhaisnéis a tarchuireadh agus féadfaidh sé go bhfuil ábhar faoi rún 

agus/nó faoi phribhléid inti. Toirmisctear aon athbhreithniú, 

atarchur nó leathadh a dhéanamh ar an bhfaisnéis seo, aon úsáid eile 

a bhaint aisti nó aon ghníomh a dhéanamh ar a hiontaoibh, ag daoine 

nó ag eintitis seachas an faighteoir beartaithe. Má fuair tú é seo 

trí dhearmad, téigh i dteagmháil leis an seoltóir, le do thoil, agus 

scrios an t-ábhar as aon ríomhaire. Is é beartas na Roinne Dlí agus 

Cirt agus Comhionannais, na nOifígí agus na nGníomhaireachtaí a 

úsáideann seirbhísí TF na Roinne seoladh ábhair cholúil a dhícheadú. 

Más rud é go measann tú gur ábhar colúil atá san ábhar atá sa 

teachtaireacht seo is ceart duit dul i dteagmháil leis an seoltóir 

láithreach agus le mailminder[ag]justice.ie chomh maith. 

 

The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity 

to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or 

privileged material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or 

other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this 

information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient 

is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the 

sender and delete the material from any computer.  It is the policy 

of the Department of Justice and Equality and the Agencies and 

Offices using its IT services to disallow the sending of offensive 

material. 

Should you consider that the material contained in this message is 

offensive you should contact the sender immediately and also 

mailminder[at]justice.ie. 

*********************************************************************

************* 

*********************************************************************

****************************************** 

The contents and any attachment of this e-mail are private and 

confidential. They are intended only for the use of the intended 

addressee. If you are not the intended addressee, or the person 

responsible for delivering it to the intended addressee, you are 

notified that any copying, forwarding, publication, review or 



delivery of this e-mail or any attachments to anyone else or any 

other use of its contents is strictly prohibited. You are prohibited 

from reading any part of this e-mail or any attachments. If you have 

received this e-mail in error, please notify the system manager.  

Unauthorised disclosure or communication or other use of the contents 

of this e-mail or any part thereof may be prohibited by law and may 

constitute a criminal offence. Internet e-mails are not necessarily 

secure. The Minister for Education and Skills does not accept 

responsibility for changes made to this message after it was sent.  

Unless stated to the contrary, any opinions expressed in this message 

are personal to the author and may not be attributed to the Minister 

for Education and Skills. 

 

WARNING: Computer viruses can be transmitted via email. While this e-

mail has been swept for the presence of computer viruses, you are 

requested to carry out your own virus check before opening any 

attachment. The Minister for Education and Skills accepts no 

liability for any loss or damage which may be caused by software 

viruses transmitted by this e-mail. 

*********************************************************************

****************************************** 

Seirbhís ar scoth an domhain a chur ar fáil don Stát agus do mhuintir 

na hÉireann. 

Providing a world-class service to the State and to the people of 

Ireland. 

http://www.per.gov.ie/civil-service-renewal/ 

<http://www.per.gov.ie/civil-service-renewal/> 
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